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Dear Senator Eggleston,

Re: Inquiry into the Renewable Energy (Electricity) Amendment Bill 2002
The Moreland Energy Foundation Ltd (MEFL) wishes to provide comment on the Renewable Energy (Electricity) Amendment Bill 2002. We note that the proposed amendments to the Renewable Energy (Electricity) Act 2000 are for the purposes of improving the administrative integrity, effectiveness and efficiency of the Renewable Energy (Electricity) Act 2000.

MEFL works to reduce greenhouse gas emissions within the Moreland community, which is located in the northern suburbs of Melbourne. We were established by the Moreland City Council, as an independent, locally based organisation devoted entirely to reducing community greenhouse emissions. We are the only organisation of its type in Australia.

MEFL is confining itself to comments only on eligible renewable energy baselines for accredited power stations, mainly because there has not been enough time allowed to comment on all of the ramifications of the Amendment Bill under this submission process and timeline. Our key concerns at this time include the following:

· The determination of generation baselines, under the Act, has had a number of adverse, unintended consequences. In particular, the current baselines are impeding the development and implementation of new renewable energy projects.
· That the 9,500 GWh target be amended to reflect at least the original 2% increase in market share for renewable energy by 2010. New estimates for power consumption having increased considerably, the 9,500 GWh target will only maintain market share for renewable energy by 2010, not grow it. 
The original intent of the Renewable Energy (Electricity) Act 2000 was to create additional renewable energy capacity in Australia through placing a “legal liability on wholesale purchasers of electricity to proportionately contribute towards the generation of an additional 9,500GWh of renewable energy per year by 2010,” according to the Office of the Renewable Energy Regulator. It is MEFL’s view that the changes to the Act need to assure that Renewable Energy Credits (RECs) are only earned for additional renewable generation.  As the legislation currently stands, pre-existing large-scale hydro-electric power schemes will dominate the Renewable Energy Credits (RECs) market in the early years. These pre-existing projects are eligible for a significant number of Renewable Energy Credits without generating any additional renewable energy. 

A 2% target is an extremely small target compared to the targets adopted in most other OECD countries. Furthermore, if the baseline issue is not addressed, the Act will not deliver its intended objective of even 2% additional renewable energy capacity.
Additional renewable energy capacity is critical if Australia is to benefit from the economic opportunities of being involved in a large and rapidly expanding global industry. It is also important for creating regional jobs, revitalising local economies and providing clean, non-polluting power to help in tackling climate change. 

We understand there is a more comprehensive review of the operation of the Act commencing on January 18th, 2003. MEFL looks forward to this review of the Act particularly with regards to the contribution that MRET has made to reducing greenhouse gas emissions and in encouraging additional generation of electricity from renewable energy sources. 

Yours sincerely

Sally Moxham
Acting Chief Executive Officer
Moreland Energy Foundation Ltd

